October 2, 1986

Mr. James R. Bell Belt, Collins & Associates 606 Coral Street Honolulu, HI 96813

Attn: Mr. Michael Teruya

Dear Mr. Bell:

Special Management Area Use Permit Petition (86-13)
Multi-Purpose Educational Facility
Tax Map Key 8-4-13:18

Thank you for your letter of September 26, 1986, which responded to several questions reagrding the above-described project.

This is also to confirm a conversation between Michael Teruya and staff Connie Kiriu on October 1, 1986, in which it was agreed that a 15 foot side yard setback on the south side of the project adjacent to the "trail" would be met.

Finally, we look forward to the submittal of a parking agreement with the National Park Service.

Your cooperation and response to project questions are appreciated. Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact our office.

Sincerely,

ALBERT LONG LYMAN Planning Director

CRK:ds

cc: Russell Oda



Mr. A. Lono Lyman, Director Planning Department County of Hawaii 25 Aupuni Street Hilo, Hawaii 96720

Dear Al:

Application for Special Management Permit Hale O Ho'oponopono Multi-Purpose Building

In response to questions from your staff planner, Connie Kiriu, we have the following information:

- 1. The term "remodeling" that was used to describe changes to the existing structures at the Hale O Ho'oponopono alternative learning center refer to repairs such as minor roof repair, replacement of termite damaged wood and general exterior painting.
- 2. We acknowledge the requirement for eleven parking spaces, including two for shuttle vans. Kamehameha Schools/Bishop Estate is currently negotiating with the National Park Service for a parking agreement and will submit this agreement to you or to the Planning Commission as soon as possible.
- 3. The entry drive leading to the proposed Multi-Purpose building site is described as part of the Honaunau Trail. We have uncovered no other descriptive information that exactly defines this pathway. Please see enclosed map.

We hope this information will be useful to you and has satisfied any questions concerning the proposed building. Please call me or Michael Teruya if you have any further questions.

Sincerely yours,

ames R. Bell

Enclosure

cc: Stanley Hioki Fred Cachola

Russell Oda